
 
 

2022 Annual Meeting Minutes 
 

Roll Call: 
Wednesday, May 4, 2022 the annual meeting was brought to order at 6:00 pm by Ann Marie Baird on 
behalf of Brighton Corporation. Because the quorum requirement of 60% was not met, the meeting was 
immediately adjourned and then reconvened for a second meeting at 6:05 pm. There were 147 proxies and 
37 people in attendance via Zoom Webinar ID: 864 1610 0339, Passcode: 056956, meeting the 10% 
required quorum. 
  
Proof of Notice:  
The annual meeting notice was sent by mail to all homeowners. It was also posted on the community 
website and in the monthly newsletters.  
 
Previous Meeting Minutes: 
The 2021 annual meeting minutes were reviewed and approved with no changes.  
 
Financial Report:  
Donn Doss, President, did a recap of the last year talking about changes in the Board and community. A 
copy of the 2021 Year End financial statement and the 2022 budget was provided. Ann Marie reviewed all 
line items and answered questions. The Association saw a net income of $63,288.12, mostly due to 
additional home transfers and staying under budget.  
 
Committee Reports: 
The ACC has been moving along reviewing requests as they come up.  
 
The Events that are held in the community are the result of hard working volunteers. Without volunteers, 
these events won’t happen.  Residents interested in running an event or helping out are encouraged to 
reach out to Ann Marie.  
 
The Oversite committee has been helpful in helping us keep up on violations within the community, but all 
are encouraged to reach out if there are violations or concerns about a property.  
 
The Clubhouse committee is new but has helped in curbing vandalism and damage to the clubhouse. We’re 
still looking to add to this committee.  
 
Neighborhood Watch is made up of everyone. We have a liaison from the community that helps share 
information from the police and the community through social media.  
 
Unfinished Business: 
There was no unfinished business to discuss.  
 
New Business:  



The Parking Amendment received enough approvals and is being finalized for recording. 
 
The Board has been looking into erosion control for the ponds. They are getting quotes and looking to 
make some improvements in the near future.  
 
Irrigation is on, however, due to drought conditions, we’ll be watching the canals and working with the 
irrigation districts to watch for issues from lack of water. It’s very important for residents to follow the 
watering schedule of only 3 days a week.  
 
Election of Directors:  
The volunteers for the Board were: Maurice Denner and Richard Hughes. Residents and candidates were 
able to attend a meet the candidate on Tuesday, April 19, 2022 at 6pm to put faces to names and so 
residents could ask questions of the candidates. Through the absentee ballots, Richard Hughes obtained 
the most votes, electing him to the Board of Directors.  
 
Adjourn: 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:06 pm.  


